MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 12th MAY, 2009 AT 7.15 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard
 – Chairman






A J Austin






Mrs S J Carter
M R Shave
W Bellin


Apologies:


G W Bates – Deputy Chairman






M W Sweeney

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard


County Councillor:

R Thomas

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The Chairman reported one error to be corrected, which was as follows:

“Point 5.1, Report of Accounts states that the Deposit Account was £121717.44.”

This was incorrect and should have read:

“Point 5.1, Report of Accounts states that the Deposit Account was £12171.44.”

There being no further amendments, it was proposed by Councillor AJA and seconded by Councillor SJC that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 7th April, 2009, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Community Projects

-
Little Hill

-
Village Green


-
Church Gateway

The Chairman reported that in regard to the Little Hill, he had received confirmation from Mr Tony Williams of the Vale Council in regard to the CASH Grant as had been previously agreed.  Mr Williams suggested that the Community Council should contact Valeways, as he said that the Vale Council sponsored the work that they did, and that work for the LH should be carried out by Valeways.  The Chairman said that he had had reservations, but met with representatives of Valeways at the site of the Little Hill on 8th May.

Following this visit, Valeways said that the work was beyond their capabilities and would go back to Mr Williams to confirm that they would not be involved in the project.  The Chairman reported that following this outcome, it was necessary to obtain updated quotes from the other contractors as soon as possible and then scrutinized to ensure that they followed the criteria.  The Chairman said that he had sent specific plans to the interested parties and would chase them up by the end of the week.  He was also anxious to try and resolve this and would carry on with the CASH Grant proposal.
In regard to Village Green the Chairman reported that the two contractors, which were the same as for the Little Hill, had been having difficulties in obtaining the specified bollards.  The Chairman confirmed that he had spoken to John Lloyd who was prepared to supply the bollards, but that he would have to speak to the Vale Council in order to check that the met the required standards.  The Chairman further understood that Arthur John could supply the bollards required and the material needed which met the Vale Council’s specifications.  The bollards would be 9” square with a chamfered edge.  In regard to the specification for the removable post, this had been rejected as it was not to the required standard, but again, the Chairman reported that Arthur John would be able to resolve this too.
With regard to the Church Gate, the Clerk reported that he had spoken to the Vicar and it was agreed that this item would be put aside for the time being.
3.2
General Highway Matters
The Chairman gave a report on highway matters as follows:

· Damaged Roads
The Chairman reported that he had received a message which said that progress in this area had come to a halt.  The Chairman said that he had been in contact with Miles Punter, and although the inspectors had said that they had been out to look at the site, there was no evidence that this was the case.  Councillor Thomas said that it was a Vale problem and that it seemed that only dangerous potholes were being investigated.  The Chairman said that there were two dangerous potholes, one at the end of Heol Faen and one at the end of Twmpath junction, growing badly by the day.  In regard to these potholes in particular, the Chairman said that no inspection had been carried out.  Councillor Thomas agreed that he would speak to the Vale Council about the potholes.
· St Michael’s Close, Car Park, Grass cutting
The Chairman said that he had spoken to Phil Beaman in regard to the recent cut in the Village, which was very poor, and where some areas had been left out.  The Chairman reported that, as with other problems, financial restraints had caused the Vale Council to use agencies to carry out the work.  Mr Beaman said that he would investigate the matter and would contact the Chairman.  Mr Beaman commented, however, that there were financial problems within the Vale Council, as there was everywhere, and this was causing several projects to be put on hold.  The Chairman said that it may come down to villagers working to keep public areas tidy.  Councillor R Thomas agreed to speak to Miles Punter in regard to this issue.
· Motocross
In regard to the Motocross, the Chairman said that he had spoken with Councillor R Thomas and Alun Cairns AM about the issue.  The Chairman said that he had put information in the previous newsletter with information that was up to date at the time.  However, the Chairman said that the newsletter also contained an anonymous letter about the motocross, but that he had written to the person concerned, and had said that various letters had been received in regard to the Moto Cross.  The Chairman reported that he had received 8 letters and said that all those who had concerns should contact Rob Thomas at the Vale Council.  In regard to the planning application, Councillor R Thomas said that it had been passed to another officer who was not happy with the planning application and it had been sent back for further information.
Furthermore, Councillor R Thomas said that the enforcement order was planned for the 21st of May, and should the planning application be put through before the 21st of May, then the enforcement order would not be applied.  Although any land owner can run 14 days of moto cross and 14 days of use (28 days), they cannot install a formal track for this purpose, and has to be temporary.  The Chairman said that although there had been a voice of support for the moto cross, in general, the majority were not in favour of the activity.  The Chairman proposed that the Clerk, should he receive the application before the next meeting, contact all Councillors with the possibility of putting in place a Public Meeting.  The Chairman confirmed that, at the public meeting, the Chairman and Councillor R Thomas, along with any County Council and possibly Assembly Officials, would have to present an unbiased view of the situation.
Councillor R Thomas commented that Highways were not in favour of the scheme as it would create a traffic problem and an environmental problem.  Councillor W Bellin suggested that all parties be invited to the public meeting.  The Chairman said that adjacent Community Councils could also be invited, although only the views of those in the Colwinston Community Council boundary would be taken into account.  The Chairman said that the view of the village needed to send a message to others in the area in regard to this matter.  The Chairman further proposed that once information is received, Clerk to send out information to Community Council members and then take the matter forward with a special meeting and public meeting.  This was seconded by Councillor Mrs S Carter.  Agreed unanimously.
· Obstruction on Main Street.

The Chairman reported that the caravan parking issue seemed to have been resolved.
· Village Green 
The Chairman reported that he had spoken to Julie and Alan Lloyd, who were more than happy to facilitate electric supply, which the contractors were happy with.  The contractors also said that a 6” pipe to feed the electric cable to the tree would be safer which was agreed.  In regard to the damaged seat, the Chairman confirmed that Councillor A Austin had removed the seat.  The Chairman said that he had spoken to Phil Beaman and a new seat is in hand.  The Chairman also said that Parks and Gardens would visit Councillor A Austin in regard to destroying the seat.

· Slow signs provision
The Chairman reported that there was nothing further and that this was still not considered as a priority.  Councillor R Thomas said that there had been initiatives in this area, but the Chairman replied that as with everything else, there wasn’t the money to cover such an initiative.  The Chairman proposed that the Clerk contact Rob Ellis and invite him and the PCSO to the next meeting.
3.3
Highway Matters – Green Lane
This matter had been dealt with under General Highway Matters at point 3.2, and would be let lie until the matter of the moto cross had been resolved.
3.4
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman confirmed that this was still in process, but nearly finalised.  However, due to the current problems surrounding the area where the Moto Cross was taking place, this would be dealt with in due course.
3.5
Audit 2006/07 and 2007/08
The Chairman reported that Paul Griffiths had agreed to carry out the work when necessary.  Again, this would be carried out in due course, following the resolution surrounding the problems with regard to the Moto Cross.  Agreed unanimously.
3.6
Notice Board
The Chairman agreed to make a suitable replacement as and when time permitted.  This was in hand and would also be completed in due course.  On-going.
3.7
Conservation Area

The Chairman was not able to attend the meeting due to family bereavements, but expected to receive information in regard to the meeting in due course.
3.8
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman said that Julie Lloyd had informed him that very few people had signed up for the e-mail, but that it would be pushed again in the next newsletter.  Councillor M Shave asked if he could have the extra copies for people just outside the village.  Councillor A Austin said that he had spoken to Julie Lloyd about extra copies, but would ask her again.  Councillor M Shave said that he would be prepared to post hard copies of the newsletter.  The Chairman also said that he understood that Julie Lloyd had not received payment of £150.00 for the support of the newsletter and would speak to Alan Horton, Chairman of the Village Hall Association.
3.9
Legal Matters
The Chairman said that he had not heard anything, but would chase this up with the Land Registry.
3.10
Environmental Matters
It was agreed that this would be kept under review.
3.11
Severn Barrage
Councillor Thomas said that this had been open to the public, but the Chairman said that he had been unable to attend.  Councillor R Thomas said that it was interesting information, but that it could take 10 – 15 years to install the barrage.
3.12
Police Matters
The Clerk reported that he had not received any information from the Police in regard to crime figures for March and April.  It was agreed that the Clerk would e-mail Rob Mellor to invite him and the new PCSO to the next meeting in June.
3.13
Abandoned Car
Councillor Mrs S Carter said that the car had been removed.  Matter closed.
3.14
School Field

The Chairman reported that he had spoken to Mr Punter in regard to the proposals for the field opposite the school.  Mr Punter said that they would have to conform to highway planning, and, therefore, there would need to be a planning request.  It was agreed that this matter would be let lie for the time being.
3.15
Pruning of tree in front of the flats

The Chairman said that the owner had not heard anything, and had asked for a further update.
3.16
Planning Meeting – 22nd April

As reported previously under item 3.7.

3.17
Planning application – Pwllywrach Farm – P/DC/LJ/2009/00256/FUL
The Clerk reported that he had written to Planning in regard to observations, and that the application had been approved.

3.18
Matters of attendance
The Chairman addressed the matter of attendance, and confirmed that he had spoken to members in order to try and keep the attendance up.

3.19.
Grass cutting

The Chairman recorded thanks to Councillor M Sweeney for cutting the grass in the churchyard.

3.20
Best Kept Village Competition
The Clerk reported that he had sent the application form.  The Chairman proposed that a donation of £25 should be sent to support the work which the Best Kept Village Committee does.  This was seconded by Councillor M Shave.  Agreed unanimously.

3.21
Meeting dates.
The Clerk reported that he had agreed the set of meeting dates for the coming year (May 2009 – April 2010), and had sent them out to Councillors after having agreed them with Sarah Evans, Village Hall Caretaker.
3.22.
Use of Village Hall for Meetings

The Chairman said that he had discussed this with the Deputy Chairman, and that the Community Council would be prepared to support the Hall Association financially, but had not received any requests for funding.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
Matters for discussion
All matters had been previously discussed at point 3.2 under General Highway Matters.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT
5.1
Report of Accounts

The new Treasurer reported that the accounts stood as follows:

· Deposit Account – £12,171.44;

· Current Account – £2, 049.96.
The Clerk reported that he had received the first payment of the Precept for £550.00.  This was passed to the Treasurer for his records.  Councillor A Austin agreed that he would contact Finance to ensure that future payments and correspondence would be send directly to him as Treasurer.
6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.1
Planning Application – P/DC/IR/2009/00081/FUL – Ty Maen Land
The Clerk reported that he had received no further information regarding the planning application.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Correspondence
The Clerk reported that he had received the following correspondence of note:

· Play insurance – The Clerk agreed to send this to Village Hall Association.
· We are the Champions – In previous years, the Community Council had made a contribution of £25.00.  It was proposed that this be agreed to again, subject to confirmation of Colwinston’s involvement.  Agreed unanimously.
· Daffodils – The Clerk reported that John Lloyd of Llantwit Major had approached the Community Council to replace the tubs in the village.  Noted.
7.2
Planning Application – P/DC/IR/2009/00454/FUL – Highfield Farm – Wind Turbine
Councillor R Thomas reported that this had been put on the website.  As the closing date for observations would be before the next meeting, it was agreed that the Clerk would check the planning applications and circulate to members.  Once the Clerk had received all comments, it was agreed that he would then send observations to the Vale Council.

7.3
Maintenance of Flats, Twyn yr Eglwys
Councillor Mrs S Carter reported that Kevin Francis had asked whether the render of the flats could be painted and tidied up.  The Chairman said that in regard to the flats, the Vale Council was the freeholder, but also that three of the four flats were privately owned.  In this regard, the private owners and the tenant make a contribution to the maintenance of the flats.  The Chairman said that this was a matter for the tenants to take up with the freeholder, and it would not be appropriate for the Community Council to do so.  The Chairman said that in the past, the tenants had offered to supply labour and materials, but that this had not been taken up.  The Chairman suggested that they should write to the Legal Services with a courtesy copy to Councillor Ray Thomas.  Councillor R Thomas further suggested that they write to the Head of Finance, Siân Davies and the Head of Housing, Tony Jacques.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 9th of June, at 7.00 pm in Colwinston Village Hall.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.
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